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This year has been a little more settled with regards to the pool programme following the changes 
made last year due to pool closures and changes in hours post Covid. 

The swimmers across all the squads have now settled back into their training with the competition 
calendar back on track, with numerous successes through the year from all of the swimmers. 

As always special thanks must go to all of the volunteer coaches/teachers and helpers who support 
the swimmers on their aquatic journey. This starts with our swim school teachers right the way 
through the club without your help and support the swimmers past and present would not be where
they are today.

Thank you also to all officials and others that volunteer through the year to support at club events to
ensure these are run smoothly and efficiently. 

As this will be my last report, I would like to thank everyone over the last 20 years plus that have 
been involved with the club, either past and present committee members for their support there 
have been some challenging times over that period but as a club we have survived and continued to 
grow and develop.

I have had the pleasure to work with some outstanding head coaches during this time who whilst 
with us have each in their own way contributed to the long-term development of Vulcans. 

I wish swimmers, parents, committee, and all volunteers well for the future and long may the club 
continue to support and develop the youngsters into well rounded athletes of the future.

Best wishes for Christmas and the New year to all 

Dave Hendel

Chair 


